SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING March 3, 2010

The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Planning Commission was called to order by Chairman Poole on Wednesday, March 3, 2010, at 7:03 p.m. in the Township hall.

Members Present: Troy Ganton, Mel Rice, Ken Melville, David Herlein, and Robert Poole. Absent: Carl Jacobson, Roy Holton, John Williams and Richard Roth. Guest: Jan Gardner.

Election of Officers

Motion was made by Rice and seconded by Melville to appoint Robert Poole as Chairman, Carl Jacobson as Vice-Chairman and David Herlein as Secretary; carried.

Minutes

Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Melville to approve the minutes from the September 9, 2009 Planning Commission meeting; carried.

New Business:

Wind Energy Systems – We continued discussion as to the need of the Township to have the zoning ordinance include Alternative Energy/Wind Systems. Jan Gardner presented current ordinances from two other townships for review. The consensus of the Planning Commission is to have a first draft of a wind energy section in the ordinance reviewed at the next meeting.

Other Business:

The Planning Commission discussed the update of the Township's Master Plan and reviewing and/or updating the sign regulation section of the zoning ordinance.

The meeting adjourned at 8:21 p.m.

and the second of the second o

Respectfully submitted,

David Herlein